

MOSSYROCK Open Public Hearing
October 19th, 2022
I     Call to Order 

The Council meeting was called to order at approximately 6:02 p.m. by Mayor Randall Sasser.
II.   Pledge of Allegiance
III   Roll Call – 6:03
Present were Mayor Randall Sasser, Council Members: Bea Minnear, Shannon Mcarron, Juliana Simon, Craig Byrum, and Teresa Quinlan.  Excused: City Engineer and City Attorney. 
Mr. Sasser said we have a quorum.

IV   Setting of Agenda 6:03
Mrs. Mcarron made a motion to set the agenda, Mr. Byrum seconded. Question called, passed.
V     Budget Discussion for 2023 Fiscal Year   6:03
Mrs. Mcarron said she had a question regarding the sewer fund going down from 2022. She said the projection is less for 2023 than 2022. She commented that the fund is down about $250,000 and Mr. Byrum agreed. Mr. Sasser said this is due to the ARPA funds and this could be causing that change. Also, a big shift from the water fund to the sewer fund because the BARS code Mrs. Hartmann has been using puts it into the water fund instead of the sewer fund. This is some of the information we learned at the conference today. 
The other issue could be the hook ups for last year because we had quite a few that were paid for and this year it has gone down. Mrs. Mcarron said even going into 2023 with the Bigbee’s properties? Mr. Sasser said yes. Discussion followed.

Mrs. Mcarron asked that if the DeGoede property happens and it gets rezoned, she asked if we would have the capacity to provide for that many more residents and hookups or do we need to start doing some upgrades. Mr. Sasser said we are sitting right at about 50% of capacity for the treatment plant. The water we could easily add another 200 to 300 hookups before we have to start looking at what our capacity is for the treatment plant along with getting a well.
Mrs. Mcarron says so our budget is going down so we will have more money sitting in the bank? What Mr. Sasser anticipates is that we will have to tighten things up because what skewed the numbers a lot is the money we got from ARPA which was about $280,000. Mr. Rose asked if it was all gone and Mr. Sasser said no, we still have almost $200,000. Discussion followed. 

He said we also talked about Isbell Road and getting it out of the private sector because we can not get funding for private sectors. Discussion followed.

Mr. Rose asked if this has to be improved next month and Mr. Sasser said yes. He said we may have to have a special session because with the corrections made on it we will have the good numbers. Mr. Sasser said the FIT program is really good because we can compare ourselves with other cities of our size. Pe Ell is the closest one to us. Discussion followed.

Population is about 788. More discussion followed regarding growth.

VI. Public Comment   6:12
N/A
XII.
Adjournment – 6:12
Mrs. Mcarron motioned to adjourn the meeting; Mr. Byrum seconded. Question called; motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,

Angie Hartmann
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